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Happy New Year!








I trust your holidays have been joyous and safe.  With the start of the 2006 spring semester it is appropriate that we start talking baseball.  I have thoroughly enjoyed meeting many alumni in my     13 ½ years at Cortland.  I also enjoy the pleasure of seeing the players I have coached become very successful in their chosen endeavors.  I coach at Cortland with great passion and extreme loyalty to all of you and I hope our program represents you well.  As I have stated for many years, the coaches and players greatly appreciate all of the support that SUNY Cortland alumni provide.  I truly appreciate all the very kind notes, e-mails, and phone calls at the end of last spring’s season.   Our 2006 season will go down in Cortland State baseball history as one of the best ever.  Aside from the 2nd place National showing at the College World Series this team played hard and you would be proud to have watched them play. I recall last year when we were extremely disappointed with our 2004 season and many of you loyal alums expressed your continued support and that is what drives us at Cortland to achieve the ultimate success. This past fall our team and coaches have never been more motivated to work harder and get ready for the 2006 season.  Whether or not the end result will be similar or slightly better will depend upon our hard work and maturity as a team.
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Baseball





As many of you know we have had 8 players over the past 10 years either be drafted or sign a professional contract.  This year we have a few young men being followed.  Last year Cory Haggerty completed his fourth year in professional baseball advancing to the Double AA level. We thank Cory for representing Cortland baseball so well. We cheer for him and admire his accomplishments as we have with many of our past professional baseball representatives.





First and foremost I must thank our seniors who finished their playing careers last spring; Mike Burnett (Captain/Academic All-American)), Matt Miller (All-American), Toby Youngs (current assistant coach with us), Ken Hartling, Steve Newman (All-American), Pat D’Auria (Captain) and Nick Wilson.  This senior class will go down in Cortland baseball history as one of the best ever.  Their leadership, their individual accomplishments, and their impact on the younger players in our program will be greatly missed.  I wish them all great success in their future endeavors.  These young men played hard and were dedicated to our program and we all thank them and welcome them to the baseball Alumni family. Many of our 2005 players received numerous individual awards. Many were selected as All-Conference, All-Region, and All-American.  All of the awards that our players received can be found on the baseball Web site at www.cortland.edu/athletics/baseball. Our 2006 spring schedule is also available online.  A special note I would like to add about our program is the academic success we are achieving.  This past fall semester we had 16 members of our team earn a 2.6 or better GPA and we had 3 young men earn DEAN’S LIST STATUS (3.3).  I am proud of this accomplishment and I believe it will be reflective in our play this season. 


You can compile a mailing list from business reply cards, customer information sheets, Business cards collected at trade shows, or membership lists. You might consider purchasing a mailing list from a company.


If you explore the Project Gallery, you will find many publications that match the style of your newsletter.


Next, establish how much time and money you can spend on your newsletter. These factors will help determine how frequently you publish the newsletter and its length. It’s recommended that you publish your newsletter at least quarterly so that it’s considered a consistent source of information. Your customers or employees will look forward to its arrival.





We’re on the Web 


Visit us at:


www.cortland.edu/athletics





I would like to again express my sincere thanks to so many of you who have been extremely supportive of your alma mater in 2005.  Our goals in 2006 remain the same as the past — win the conference, win the NY Regional, advance to the World Series and win the National Championship.


I hope you have the opportunity to attend a game, the alumni function in August, or just drop a line to say hello.  Alumni are an integral part of our program and I invite you to be involved in your alma mater as much as you want.  Thank you.





General Information
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In addition to our annual Florida trip we have scheduled 2 weekend trips to Virginia on Feb. 18-20 and Feb. 25-26. We will be staying in Port Charlotte, Florida this year the week of March 10-18.  Our games will be played at the former Texas Rangers spring training site in Port Charlotte, Florida.  Our spring schedule is listed on our website.  As always we have been fundraising for the spring trip all fall.  Such fundraisers include working all home football games, a fall high school clinic, winter hitting and throwing clinics (6), a fall family golf outing (a thanks to many alumni for playing in this), annual raffle, and working concessions at other Red Dragon sporting contests.  Our spring trip costs are extremely high and we continue to have our players earn their way.  Our estimated cost for all trips is close to $30,000.














As we enter the spring 2006 season we are exited about keeping our coaching staff intact. Primary assistant coach Mike Urtz enters his 10th year; Mike is also the Athletic Department’s associate athletic director and former 3-time All-American. Craig Kerner has completed his bachelor’s degree and now is pursuing his Master’s degree in Health Education; Craig enters his third year as an assistant coach. Former Red Dragon outfielder Brian Huber has come back to Cortland to complete his Master’s degree and he will be in his 2nd year as an assistant coach.  In addition, Mike Hubbs (2-times Conference Pitcher of the Year) is back for a second year as our pitching coach. Assisting Mike will be 2005 graduate Toby Youngs. We have also added a local volunteer assistant coach, Mike Ondrako.  I am very fortunate to have an outstanding coaching staff and I thank them for their loyalty and commitment.  As we continue the quest for a National Championship I am blessed to have the great support of the alumni and an experienced coaching staff.








I would like to recognize a few alumni related activities that occurred since my last newsletter.  This past summer and fall I had the privilege of attending Phil Benante’s and Dave Tidick’s respective weddings and as you can imagine they both were outstanding.  Many former Cortland baseball players were in attendance (Billy Bacon, Chris Fuller, Jon Young, Pat D’Auria, Matt Miller, Ben Albright, Scott Landers, Scott Brown, Kyle Johnson, along with former coach Steve Owens.)  Former pitching coach Scott Brown (current St. John’s pitching coach) got engaged as did current pitching coach Mike Hubbs.  Both are engaged to Cortland alums.  The fall of 2005 also saw former catcher Kyle Bestine have his first child… Congratulations!!!!  Dan Revai was in attendance at the World Series in Wisconsin and we had the pleasure of meeting his father. We met Dick Suprina in Florida at our spring training games.  Joe Deluca spoke to our team in Venice.  I thoroughly enjoy when our alumni can visit with the team and share a few words about their experiences at Cortland, of course some are very humorous stories.  On our annual stop in North Carolina we were able to see Scott Weston, Brian Silsbee, and Josh Horner.
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2006 Outlook








Alumni News








The coaching staff is extremely optimistic about the potential of this year’s team. Recently, we were pre-season ranked 2nd in the country by Collegiate Baseball News (story on our baseball website).  We feel that we will be putting a very competitive team on the field and that our goal of returning to the College World Series is very realistic.  Of course our focus is on our SUNYAC conference games because that is the route to the NCAA Tournament. Our first practice was January 24 where we began the hard work necessary to keep SUNY Cortland baseball program a national power. I believe that many of you would/will enjoy watching this year’s team play.  They understand the concepts of playing hard, playing with class, playing without fear, playing under pressure, and being unselfish.  I hope you get the opportunity to catch a game or two this season. Please feel free to contact me in regards to game information. 





As always each year I attempt to make field renovations at Wallace Field and this past year we continued to do so.  We have purchased a new windscreen and field tarp (one with handles on it). We have replaced the old batting cage net with a new thick net.  We continue to improve the playing surface with new infield mix and conditioner.  We hope to complete a picnic patio behind the press box and complete a new sidewalk this coming spring. As always these renovations/additions would not all be possible without your continued support.





“Recently, we were pre-season ranked 2nd in the country by Collegiate Baseball News.”





Field/Equipment Update
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An Invitation for Baseball Alumni and Friends





By making an investment in SUNY Cortland athletics and/or the baseball team, you can help build the tradition of excellence that leads us to remarkable achievements. Our teams need your support now more than ever to inspire confidence, encourage perseverance and demonstrate true Red Dragon pride.





Please consider making a contribution to SUNY Cortland athletics or baseball in support of opportunities for our student-athletes. With your generosity, we can face the competition with pride.





To make a gift, visit RedDragonNetwork.org/giving or call the Cortland College Foundation office at 607-753-5744.
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